January 21, 2019

SLB Construction, Inc. Steven L Bauer, President P.O. Box 32556 Tucson, AZ 85751

Dear Steve,

It truly was our good fortune to be introduced to you by our realtor during the inspection period prior to closing on our house. Your thorough review of our 1976 vintage burnt adobe as well as shared concepts for entire house renovations were spot on. As an Architect, it was refreshing for me to be able to communicate my vision, concepts and even details to someone who not only understood my goals, but also provided creative input.

I knew you were the contractor for me on our initial meeting and conversation. We successfully worked through the scope and pricing and my trust in you never waivered. Your subs became our trusted friends. They worked together and showed respect for each other. No bickering amongst each other as is typical these days, only great service and coordination. Your own team went above and beyond to achieve the final product. It truly exceeded our expectations. You know what a compliment that is due to my emphasis on the most minute of details executed to perfection.

Finally, your honestly and integrity shone brightly through the entire process. Pricing was fair and consistent. The change orders were only those where we increased scope or discovered unforeseen conditions requiring appropriate correction to insure safety and code compliance.

There were no surprises or "oh by the way" moments!

Jan and I thank you for being exactly the person we first met and executing our concepts to perfection.

Sincerely,

Tommy an<mark>d Jan Henry</mark>